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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

STAGE 1 MINI BEASTS 
The office foyer is crawling with Mini Beasts!  There are all sorts of    
colourful bugs, bees, flies, wasps, butterflies and also flowers for them 
to feed from.   
 
This term 1/2 Teal and 1/2 Yellow have thoroughly enjoyed exploring 
and learning about minibeasts.  The integrated unit “Schoolyard Safari” 
allowed students to explore small animals, which has led them to have 
a better understanding of how adaptations help animals survive their 
habitats.  By observing the features and behaviour of small animals,   
students were able to glimpse the diversity of animal life.  Students also 
learnt how minibeasts move, feed and protect themselves through     
investigating and researching.  They then presented individual projects 
or wrote reports on minibeasts. 
 
The school foyer has come alive with the wonderful work that both  
classes have created. 
 
More photos of the research projects from 1/2 Teal  are further on in the 
newsletter and also on Facebook. 
Mr Hurley, Mr Sherwood and Ms Arnold  

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 10th Dec Presentation Day:  
Yrs 3-6 @ 9.30am, Yrs K-2 @ 11.45am Tues 15th Dec Have-A-Go Show Finals 

Fri 11th Dec Christmas Craft Day Wed 16th Dec K-4 Movie Day             
5-6 Fun Day                 

Mon 14th Dec Have-A-Go Show Heats Wed 16th Dec FINAL DAY FOR STUDENTS 

Mon 14th Dec Year 6 Farewell @ 5.40pm Thurs 17th Dec Staff Development Day 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE 
     MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
So, it’s Week 9 already with only one week to go. We have many celebrations planned for the next week: 
Presentation Assemblies; Year 6 Graduation; Have-A-Go Show; Stage Party Days and the end of a very  
unusual but successful year at Urunga Public School. 
 
PRESENTATION DAY 
Our K-2 and 3-6 Presentation Day ceremonies are all organised and we are all very excited that we are now 
able to have parents attend adhering COVID-19 safe measures.  Our 3-6 ceremony from 9.30am and the  
K-2 ceremony from 11.45am tomorrow.  We look forward to seeing you here and celebrating with you. For 
social distancing measures, please keep the number of family members attending to a minimum. 
Ensure that you sign in at our top or bottom gate using our QR code or paper version.  Please do not  
attend if you are unwell. 
 
EMERGENCY PROCEDURES 
Our emergency procedure rehearsals went well last week. All students and staff participated in lockdown 
and evacuation drills. 
 
HAVE A GO SHOW 
Our Have-A-Go show preparations are in full swing, with our contestants participating in heats on Monday, 
followed by finals on Tuesday. Good luck everyone. We are really looking forward to witnessing some great 
talent! 
 
SEMESTER 2 REPORTS 
Teachers are currently completing student progress reports which will be sent home during next last week. 
  
END OF TERM 4 
Our students’ last day for 2020 will be Wednesday 16th December. 
Staff will participate in a Staff Development Day on Thursday 17th December. 
Parents are reminded that our school will be non-operational for Friday 18th December. 
  
UPDATED COVID-19 GUIDELINES 
The advice for families regarding the updated guidelines can be found at: 
  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families 
  
 
PARENTING IDEAS ARTICLE 
This week’s article is titled ‘Building deep  
connections with kids’’ This is an article that  
focuses on positive parenting. 
 
Take care 
Jane Martyn 
Principal 
 
 

WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 

The focus this week is the 
              yellow rule 
“follow teacher instructions” 
 
We ask that you reinforce this 
week’s rule at home with your  
child. 



 

 

        

 

 
 

 
 
 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 JENNY LUXON 
 
 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON YEAR SIX  

Last, but certainly not least, we present our final Year 6 spotlights………….... 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We wish all our wonderful Year 6 students the very best that life can offer and 

hope that their educational journey fulfils all their expectations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
JACKSON BRIGGS 
FAVOURITE COLOUR: Blue 
FAVOURITE FOOD: Burgers 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD:   Australia 
HOBBIES: Football, riding scooters and gaming 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SAMANTHA KYOTO KENNEDY 
FAVOURITE COLOUR: Blue, green and purple 
FAVOURITE FOOD: Any food except McDonalds 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD:   Japan 
HOBBIES: Art, music, swimming, surfing and reading 
ASPIRATIONS: I would like to become an artist or a vet 
and travel to Hawaii 
 
The highlights of my time at UPS are the food, teachers and 
the excursions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TAKYLA PEARL ROSE HARDS 
FAVOURITE COLOUR: Purple 
FAVOURITE FOOD: Lasagne 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD:   Bowral 
HOBBIES: Netball, dancing, singing, gymnastics and 
swimming 
ASPIRATIONS:  I would like to become a teacher. 
 
The highlights of my time at UPS are playing with my 
friends, meeting new people, meeting new teachers, playing 
on the fort and going to the passive play area. 



 

 

FABULOUS READERS 
A big congratulations to Zoey and Savannah who are our latest pair of students to 
gain their 1000 minute reading awards.  They were presented with their certificates 
at Monday mornings’ school assembly.  We hope they keep reading and enjoy 
some great stories over the Christmas holidays! 
 
PRESENTATION DAY 2020 
This year’s Presentation Day will look a bit different in 2020.  We are holding two 
separate presentation day assemblies both being held tomorrow, Thursday 10th  
December 2020 in the bottom cola.  Stage 2 and 3 will start at 9:30am and  
conclude at 10.30am.  Kindergarten and Stage 1 will start at 11.45am concluding  
at 12.30pm.  
 
We are happy to announce that parents are allowed on site for the assemblies, following Department of  
Education Covid-19 guidelines.  In order to adhere to Covid-19 guidelines and social distances restrictions, 
we ask that numbers of people attending our Presentation Day Assemblies are kept to a minimum number 
per family. Do not attend if you are unwell or are waiting on Covid-19 test results.   
 
Parents are to only enter the school grounds through the top gate or the bottom gate at the bus 
shelter.  All parents will be required to sign in on arrival, hand sanitiser will be provided and all 
adults are to adhere to the 1.5m distance rule at all times. 
 
SENIOR GIRLS FRIENDLY CRICKET MATCH 
On Tuesday, our Senior Girls Cricket Team took on Narranga Public School in a friendly match at  
Narranga's Cricket Field. Our girls were keen to get out there as PSSA sport this year was cancelled due to 
the pandemic. With a few school training sessions they improved their performance from their first outing in 
Term 1. The Urunga girls batted first setting a total of 52 in the first innings. Inara was one of our opening 
batters who was immovable and held our innings together. Great bowling performances from Eibhlin, Lucy 
and Jorja showed their backyard cricket practice has definitely been paying off. The match was very close 
with Narranga winning the match with a late boundary to get 56 runs in the last few deliveries!  
 
The girls had a positive attitude and continually encouraged their team mates and opponents during the 
match which was very pleasing to see.  Unfortunately, the girls did not win the match but had great fun. 
 
Well done girls! 
Mr Sercombe 

 
 
CHRISTMAS HAMPER RAFFLE 
Books of ten raffle tickets for our Christmas hamper raffle was sent home with every child.  
  
Tickets are 50c each and the winners will be drawn on Presentation Day, tomorrow, 
Thursday 10th December.   
 
Good luck in the draw!  We hope that everyone has a wonderful and safe lead up to the 
festive season. 



 

 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
The Year 6 farewell will be held on Monday 14th December.  This year due to restrictions at venues, the Year 
6 farewell will be held at the top COLA at school.  Year 6 are asked to arrive at 5.40pm.  Year 5 are asked to 
come at 7.00pm to enjoy the after dinner festivities.  The evening will finish at 8.00pm.  The theme for this 
year’s farewell is the 80’s.  Year 6 will need to have their RSVP’s returned with payment of $30 to the office 
by this Thursday 10th December.  Year 5 will pay $5 at the door on the night.   
Mrs Prior 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HAVE-A-GO SHOW 
The Have a Go Show will be on Monday 14th and Tuesday 15th of December in Week 10. Students are  
welcome to share their talent with the school and may want to dance, sing, act, perform magic tricks etc.  
 
The students will be performing in front of other students in their year levels on the Monday. Some students 
will be chosen to perform on Tuesday at the finale.  
Mrs Thorn and Mrs Ashworth  
 

K-4 MOVIE DAY 
To celebrate the end of another successful year, Kindergarten and Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 
will be having a Movie Day on Wednesday 16th December—the last school day for 2020.  
They will be travelling to Nambucca Heads Majestic Cinema to watch the 2020 release 
movie “Trolls World Tour”.  The cost of the excursion is only $6.  The school is  
subsidising the movie and fully covering the cost of the buses.  A permission note was 
sent home last week.  Please return it with $6 payment to your classroom teacher before 
Friday 11th December. 
Mr Patterson 
 
YEAR 5 & 6 FUN DAY 
A note was sent home last week with Year 5 and 6 students regarding their Fun Day on Wednesday 16th  
December at the Big Banana.  They will be going to the Giant Slide and the Water Park.  The cost will be 
$12 for entry fees.  Again, the school will be subsidising the entry fee and will be fully covering the cost of 
the bus transport.  Please return your permission note and $12 payment to your classroom teacher before 
Monday 14th December. 
Mrs Prior 
 
STUDENT BANKING 
A reminder that school banking finishes for 2020 today.  There will be no school banking next Wednesday 
16th December.   
 
CANTEEN CLOSED NEXT WEDNESDAY 16th DECEMBER 
The canteen will be closed on the last day of school—Wednesday 16th December due to the K-4 Movie Day 
and 5-6 Fun Day.   
 
If you need to purchase any uniforms before the end of term, please see Sharon or make an order through 
the office THIS Wednesday, Thursday or Friday. 
Sharon Hearps 



 

 

MORE MINI BEASTS FROM 1/2 TEAL 

 

 
 

 

WHAT’S DUE 

 
 Sold Christmas Raffle tickets and money before Thurs 10th Dec 
 Yr 6 Farewell permission note and $30 payment by Thurs 10th Dec 
 K-4 Movie Day permission note and $6 payment due before Fri 11th Dec 
 5-6 Big Banana Fun Day permission note and $12 payment due before Mon 14th 

Dec 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

URUNGA FOOD  
PANTRY 

 
NEXT TO THE LAUNDROMAT IN 

CARDOWS ARCADE   
 

Open to anyone with a         
pensioner or healthcare card as 

well as those experiencing     
financial stress 

 
OPEN IN URUNGA 

Thursday: 10.00am  ‐  12.00pm 
Friday:  9.30am  ‐  1.30pm 

 
 

BELLINGEN FOOD PANTRY IS 
ALSO OPEN  

Tues 10‐12 and Fri 10‐12 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

DO YOU HAVE A FEW HOURS TO SPARE? 
Do you enjoy meeƟng people?  

Come & see us at 
 

St Barnabas Anglican Op shop Is looking for volunteers. 
 

OPENING HOURS ARE: Tues, Wed, Fri (9.00am – 100pm) 
& Sat Morning (9.00am ‐12 noon) 

 
If interested, please come into the shop for a volunteer form or  

please contact Leonie on 6655 5342 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 


